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Spring 2021 CGE Members
 		
Andrea Alveshere, Chair (2022)	Anthropology			(Social Sciences)
Lori Baker-Sperry (2021)		Liberal Arts & Sci.		(Multicultural)
Robert Kelly (2021)			LEJA				(At-large)
Wanmo Koo (2022)			Mgmt. & Marketing		(At-large)
Sherry Lindquist (2023)		Art & Design			(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Tonya Little, Vice Chair (2023)	Communication		(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Lia Petracovici (2023)			Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Yong Tang (2022)			Broadcasting & Journalism	(Humanities/Fine Arts)
Craig Tollini, Secretary (2021)	Sociology			(Social Sciences)
Seyfi Turkelli (2022)	Sabbatical	Math & Philosophy		(Math/Natural Sciences)
Vacant							(Basic Skills/Writing)
Vacant							(Human Well-Being)
Da’Veonna Campbell			Student Gov't. Assoc. 
Jim Schmidt				C.A.S.  			(Ex-officio, Dean's Council Rep.)
Mark Mossman			Office of Provost 		(Ex-officio, Provost's Rep.)
Michelle Yager			Advising Center 		(Ex-officio, COAA Rep.)

1.  Call to order at 3:33.
2.  Minutes from March 4th, 2021 approved. Motion to approve by Craig Tollini and seconded by Tonya Little.
3.  Additions to Agenda: None. 
4.  Roll Call: Mark Mossman absent. Victoria Baramidze and James Olsen present for 6. 
5.  Announcements: None. 

NEW BUSINESS
6.  Review/vote on Math Core Competency change request: Victoria Baramidze and James Olsen provided information and answered questions about the proposed changes to the core competency, as well as the related request for a new course (MATH110) and the request for change in MATH100. For students with low mathematics placement, MATH100 and MATH110 will replace MATH099N, which has a high failure rate and which students take for no credit. MATH100 and MATH110 will create parallel and equivalent paths, in terms of the number of courses students need to take. Each path will enable students to take other mathematics courses that are connected to the General Education program and/or required for students’ majors. MATH100 and MATH110 also parallel high school courses that follow the Illinois Postsecondary and Workforce Readiness Act. These high school courses are already beginning to appear in applicants’ transcripts. Given the proposed removal of MATH099N, the department has prepared to provide remediation modules and tutoring, via both departmental and university services, to help students who may need extra assistance. The proposed changes to the core competency center on removing MATH099N and presenting MATH100 and MATH110 as parallel paths for students to demonstrate competency. The Council is being asked to approve the changes to the core competency. 
Council members mentioned benefits of the changes, including expanding options and removing a course that provided no credit for students. 
Motion to approve by Craig Tollini and seconded by Tonya Little. Vote: Yes-10, No-0, Abstentions-0.

7.  Discuss/vote on video for Registration 101 class and future plans for Gen Ed info initiative: Council members thanked Andrea Alveshere and Robert Kelly for their contributions to and work on the video. Lia Petracovici asked how long the final version of the video is, and Andrea Alveshere said it is about 9:30. Michelle Yager “loved” the video and said it does not need to be shortened. Andrea Alveshere thanked Michelle Yager because that meant there did not need to be more editing, and Andrea Alveshere added there are copies of the original videos. Tonya Little suggested having the video processed to appear more professional and to be captioned. Michelle Yager said the video has been uploaded into YouTube and captioned via YouTube. Michelle Yager added students expressed a preference for videos with less production. Yong Tang mentioned being reminded about how General Education was a concept the Chinese learned about from the US, as well as the irony of some people wanting to get rid of part of US higher education that makes it strong. 
Motion to approve by Tonya Little and seconded by Craig Tollini. Vote: Yes-10, No-0, Abstentions-0.
Andrea Alveshere asked if the video could be used in other ways, including sharing it with departments and encouraging them to make their own videos. Craig Tollini said those videos could potentially be shared outside of the departments, providing more widely available resources. Robert Kelly suggested sending the url for the YouTube video to the departments. Andrea Alveshere mentioned needing to obtain approval from Faculty Senate to send a message from the Council to departments. Lori Baker-Sperry asked how hard the video was to make, and Andrea Alveshere said it was time-consuming but like creating videos for classes. 

8.  Continued discussion of CGE recommendations to departments to improve/streamline/comply with Gen Ed Assessment requirements: There was reiteration of a few ideas mentioned in previous meetings, including the need to emphasize that departments can changes the assessment to be more informative, the concern about the soundness of the data, and the plan to use Google Forms to help ensure departments gather and provide the required information. There were also expressions of appreciation for the provision of and comments regarding journal articles about assessment. There were a couple additional recommendations. Lori Baker-Sperry suggested creating videos for new faculty teaching General Education courses and creating videos on other topics currently addressed in written documents, because faculty may be more willing to watch and more engaged by videos than documents. Andrea Alveshere suggested drafting a statement about the purpose and use of assessment, and Lori Baker-Sperry said there are already documents that address these topics, which can be revised. Andrea Alveshere suggested making sure these documents are accessible. Lori Baker-Sperry and/or Andrea Alveshere will share these documents with the Council. Craig Tollini suggested reviewing the minutes of previous meetings to determine which recommendations, concerns, etc. the Council may want to address moving forward. Sherry Lindquist said the Council may want to determine how it could take a stand or position regarding assessment, including coordinating with larger organizations. Lori Baker-Sperry said there is usually no pushback from Faculty Senate when the Council requested changes or raised concerns. 



9. Reports
a. Provost -- Mark Mossman, Interim Associate Provost: Andrea Alveshere said the HLC accreditation team has not scheduled a meeting with the Council, but Mark Mossman encourages members to attend the forums for faculty and staff, specifically those regarding criteria 3 and 4. Those criteria are the most relevant for General Education. 
b. CAS – Jim Schmidt: Jim Schmidt complimented Andrea Alveshere on the video. 
c. University Advising -- Michelle Yager: Michelle Yager plans to provide an update to the Council regarding how students received the video. Michelle Yager also said students will hopefully buy in to General Education because the video indicates how General Education is meaningful and impactful. 
d. Student Learning Assessment Subcommittee – Lori Baker-Sperry: Lori Baker-Sperry said (1) reminders about assessment reports will be sent out in a couple of weeks, (2) the Google Form document that will be used in future reporting is being designed, and (3) a pilot program regarding assessment is being designed by UTech for the Psychology department. This pilot program will use WesternOnline to create a centralized place for assessment data for the department. Andrea Alveshere asked if students will access this “course” in WesternOnline to directly enter their assessment responses, and Lori Baker-Sperry will find out.
e. CGE Chair – Andrea Alveshere: Andrea Alveshere mentioned some members will leave at the end of this year and that two vacancies were not filled this semester. Andrea Alveshere will contact Christopher Pynes to obtain more information regarding filling the outstanding and upcoming vacancies. Andrea Alveshere said she would be “happy” for someone else to chair and to be able to serve as a just member of the Council. Lori Baker-Sperry thanked Andrea Alveshere for her work. Lori Baker-Sperry said she may return to the committee in an ex-officio position regarding assessment. 

10.  Good of the Order: None.

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 4:38.

Next Meeting of CGE:  April 8th, 2021.

Subsequent Spring 2021 CGE Meetings:

· April 22nd

Proposed List of CGE subgroups to evaluate articulation requests:

Communication Skills:  Little, Vacant
Humanities/Fine Arts:  Lindquist, Tang
Social Sciences:  Alveshere, Tollini
Natural Sciences/Math:  Petracovici, Turkelli (sabbatical)
MC/FLGI:  Baker-Sperry 
Human Well-Being:  Vacant
